Youth Can Show Dairy Animals
In Non-Ownership Project

Source:  George Heersche


Even though they do not live on a dairy farm, Kentucky 4-H members still can care for and show registered animals through the Non-Ownership Dairy Animal Project. Members may have one or two of these animals.

Unlike other dairy projects, non-ownership animals do hot have to be registered in the owners' names with the respective breed associations. They are the members' project animals for one year.


Each 4-H member meets with the farmer supplying the animal to discuss each other's expectations.  For example, the farmer may want the 4-Her to learn about animal care and nutrition and to teach the animal to lead.  The 4-H member may want the farmer to transport the dairy cow to competitive events with other animals.

The 4-H member and others must fill out and sign a non-ownership certificate for each animal. Youth and their animals also must comply with all show rules, except registering the animal in the competitor's name with the appropriate breed association.


Members can show dairy animals at county fairs, district dairy shows and breed shows at the Kentucky State Fair.


Youth gain many benefits from taking part in a livestock project. 


They master animal husbandry skills; take on the responsibility for caring for, training and showing the animal; gain the satisfaction of doing a good job, and often reinforce the knowledge and skills by sharing them with other members.  In some instances, these experiences may help youth choose a career. They certainly help 4-H members better prepare to enter the workforce.


4-H is a community of young people across America learning leadership, citizenship and life skills.


For more information on all aspects of 4-H Youth Development, contact the (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service office.


Educational programs of the University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.







-30-

